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Dear Occupier, 
 
 
AINSDALE ROAD AREA– PROPOSED 20MPH ZONE 
 
 
Leicester City Council is proposing to introduce a 20mph zone in the Ainsdale Road area. This is 
part of our commitment to improve road safety and encourage walking and cycling near to schools 
and in residential areas.  
 
At present, the speed limit on these streets is 30 miles per hour and the Council is proposing to 
reduce this to 20 miles per hour. 
 
Speed surveys carried out in the area have shown average speeds are already suitable for a 20mph 
speed limit. However, we are proposing to install one full width road hump on Kingswood Avenue 
near to the junction with Hinckley Road. This will provide a safer crossing point for pedestrians and 
slow down traffic entering the area from Hinckley Road. This location is opposite Dovelands School 
and close to the bus stop and is a busy pedestrian route.  
 
The proposals are shown on the plans enclosed with this letter. There is also a list of included streets 
and other information over the page. 
 
The Council would like to hear your views on these matters. 
 
A response form is included with this letter.  Please send this back in the envelope provided by 
Friday 7th January 2022 (no stamp is required).  The response form can also be filled in on-line at 
http://consultations.leicester.gov.uk/ 
 
Your response will be taken into account as part of a report on the proposals which goes to the City 
Mayor. He will then decide whether or not the scheme goes ahead. 
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If you would like to talk with your Ward Councillors about this please contact: 
 
Western Ward: 
 
Councillor Lindsay Broadwell   Telephone:  0116 454 6360 
      Mobile:         07548 145846   
      Email:          Lindsay.Broadwell@leicester.gov.uk   

 
Councillor George Cole    Telephone:  0116 454 6360 
      Mobile:          07891 232672 
      Email:           george.cole@leicester.gov.uk  
 
Councillor Gary O’Donnell    Telephone    0116 454 6360 
      Mobile:         07548 145838 

Email:          Gary.ODonnell@leicester.gov.uk  
       
 
    
 
Or if you would like to talk to me please phone (0116) 454 4866 or you can e-mail me at 
Lorraine.abbott@leicester.gov.uk  
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Lorraine Abbott 
Transport Development Officer 
 
 
 
Further Information - Proposed 20 mph zone 
 

1. The proposed speed limit change will affect the following streets: 
 

Ainsdale Road Whole length 

Dorchester Road Whole length 

Frampton Avenue Whole length 

Kingswood Avenue Whole length 

Oakthorpe Avenue Whole length 

 
2 If this proposal is approved, then the change is likely to come into force in 2022. 
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